Board Briefs
October 11,2022

Together, Ingquire and Inspire

The following information contains highlights from the October 11, 2022, Readington Board of Education meeting.
For complete minutes, please check the district website on or about November 16, 2022.

Superintendent’s Report

On behalf of the Board, Ms. Beth Fiore, shared a statement regarding the Health Curriculum. Dr. Hart shared
highlights from his letter sent to parents on Tuesday morning regarding the Health Curriculum. Dr. Stacey Brown
and Ms. Sarah Pauch shared the NJSLA Assessment Results. Please click here to view the presentation.

Board Goals
The Board Goals were reviewed, and changes were discussed that would be made to the final document for
approval at the November 15, 2022, Board of Education meeting.

Administrative Reports

e The September Enrollment and Drill Report was approved.
e The District Goals for the 2022-2023 school year were approved.

Finance and Facilities
e The district bill list was approved.

e The district travel schedule was approved.

® A resolution authorizing the disposal of surplus property was approved.

e The Uniform State Memorandum of Agreement between Education and Law Enforcement Officials for the
2022-2023 school year was approved.

e The board approved Settembrino Architect to conduct a feasibility study inclusive of a financial analysis for
a solar array expansion project through a power purchase agreement. The Business Administrator with
Settembrino Architects is approved to amend the district’s long-range facility plan as filled with the State
of New Jersey to include a solar expansion project.

e A parental transportation contract not to exceed $20,000 pending approval of the Executive County
Superintendent for the 2022-2023 school year was approved.

e The 2022-2023 M-1 and Comprehensive Maintenance Plan were approved.

Education/Technology

e Student observations were approved at Three Bridges School, Holland Brook School, and Readington
Middle School.

e The following curriculum was approved: Health K-2, Health 3-5, Health 6-8, Physical Education K-2,
Physical Education 3-5, Physical Education 6-8, and Sustainability Integration K-8.
A field trip replacement was approved for the Three Bridges School Preschool program.
The Supply Chain Assistance funding for the cafeteria program for the 2022-2023 school year was
approved.

e A fundraiser was approved for the 2022-2023 school year for the Readington Middle School.



https://www.readington.k12.nj.us/cms/lib/NJ01000244/Centricity/Domain/17/NJSLA%20District%20Assessment%20Presentation%2010-11-2022.pdf

Personnel

An extension for Anthony Tumolo as Acting Principal of Three Bridges School from October 1-October 14,
2022 was approved.

Stipend payments for teachers facilitating 2022 Fall Teacher Academy Sessions were approved.

Stipend payments for teachers facilitating sessions on the Readington Township October In-Service Days
were approved.

The revised Gifted and Talented Teacher job description was approved.

Staff members directed by the Curriculum Department as Inquiry Advocates to attend mandated
professional development sessions were approved.

The following staff member was ratified and approved to transfer from PT District ESL Teacher to FT
District ESL Teacher: Dawn LoCalio.

The amendment of motion 5.13 from the September 13, 2022 agenda for an additional 30 hours and
approve Elizabeth Eckel to ride the bus with a student.

The following additional club was approved at Readington Middle School for the 2022-2023 school year:
Winter Running Club.

The following club advisor change was approved at Whitehouse School for the 2022-2023 school year:
Remove Arlene Schlosser and approve Kevin Grant as Green Team Club Advisor.

Bus Driver hours and salary changes were approved due to changes in route assignments for the
2022-2023 school year.

Lori Gabrielsen was approved to provide translation services as needed for the 2022-2023 school year.

The amendment of motion 5.02 from the August 23, 2022 agenda to ratify and approve Kelsey Shebey.
The following appointments were approved: Roman Khrunyk/Custodian-RMS, Nathaniel Joyce/Computer
Technician-BOE.

Communication.

Four policies for first reading were approved.

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for November 15, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. to be held in person in the
Board Conference Room located in the Board of Education Office Wing of Holland Brook School or you may join us

virtually via the following link:

Meeting ID
meet.google.com/wdo-ncji-krv

Phone Numbers
(US)+1 785-251-0131

PIN: 832 747 973#

Please review the agenda that will be posted on November 11, 2022.

Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897
dharris@readington.k12.nj.us



https://meet.google.com/wdo-ncji-krv?hs=122&authuser=0
mailto:dharris@readington.k12.nj.us

